
Council 
24th July 2018 

1 
 

B R O M S G R O V E  D I S T R I C T  C O U N C I L 
 

MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 
 

24TH JULY 2018, AT 6.00 P.M. 
 
 

Appendix to Minutes 
 

PRESENT: Councillors M. J. A. Webb (Vice-Chairman), C. Allen-Jones, M. T. Buxton, 
S. R. Colella, B. T. Cooper, R. J. Deeming, G. N. Denaro, R. L. Dent, 
M. Glass, R. E. Jenkins, H. J. Jones, R. J. Laight, L. C. R. Mallett, 
K.J. May, C. M. McDonald, P. M. McDonald, S. P. Shannon, 
M. A. Sherrey, C. B. Taylor, P.L. Thomas, M. Thompson, 
K. J.  Van Der Plank, S. A. Webb and P. J. Whittaker 
 
 
 
 
Members requested that a written response in respect of the 
Question under Minute No 34/18 asked by Councillor Jenkins be 
added to the minutes as an appendix. 
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Response to question raised by Councillor Rachel Jenkins at the full Council 
meeting held on 25th July 2018 
 
Park Road, Hagley 
 
As you are aware, the Council may take enforcement action if development is built 
without planning permission or in breach of a planning condition. Government 
guidance states that Councils need to justify action by showing there is harm caused 
to the public by the breach and that action is a proportionate response to the 
breach.  Fundamentally, enforcement action is discretionary. 
 
Worcestershire County Council has been working with McCarthy and Stone with the 
aim of opening the footpath.  However, issues with the retaining structures 
constructed by McCarthy and Stone and the layout of the footpath has meant that 
adoption by WCC via a Section 38 278 Agreement cannot now happen as the 
County will not permit adoption of an asset which would leave the Highway Authority 
with on-going maintenance issues with corresponding costs and liability.   
  
In order to overcome this, McCarthy and Stone now intend to construct and retain 
the footpath in their ownership but will be working to the standards suggested by 
County that would usually lead to technical approval.  These details have now been 
submitted and formally approved by the District Council on 5 September 2018.  I 
envisage McCarthy and Stone will commence works over the next few weeks to 
implement this scheme.  The contact at McCarthy and Stone is in direct dialogue 
with the Development Management Manager and providing regular updates.  
 
Given these circumstances and the advanced stage of negotiation, taking 
enforcement action at this stage is disproportionate.  I am confident works will 
commence as per the timescales detailed above.  
 
Councillor Kit Taylor 
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